
Dear editor,

Thank you for accepting my last version of my manuscript.

I uploaded all the material needed to be published in their last version.

Note that I only change the figure labelling (they were two Figure 10) since the last publication. I
maintain the table 4 in the manuscript as it is commented on at length in the text (The table S4 is not
the same).

Best regards,

Audrey Douinot


